
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 15 March 2007 

17. PAPANUI YOUTH FACILITY 
 
 The Board considered a request from the Te Papanui Trust for funding of $27,000, to be used for the 

purchase of capital items for the Papanui Youth Facility.   
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. To allocate a total of $27,000 to Te Papanui Trust (being $13,500 from its 2006/07 Discretionary 

Fund and $13,500 from its 2006/07 SCAP Fund) to enable a kitchen to be included in the 
Papanui Youth Facility. 

 
 2. To seek family approval for naming rights in memory of Teresa Nihoniho and Kylie Katene 

(deceased), former Papanui Youth Workers. 
 
 


